
and/or table prizes.  Invita-
tion flyers to Charity Ball 
2013 and Sponsorship Pack-
ages will also be available at 
the Christmas party.  Syd-
ney Chinese Lions please also 
help out by selling the Chari-
ty Ball tickets.  After Chari-
ty Ball 2013, the venue, the 
Sydney Exhibition and Con-
vention Centre, will be pulled 
down for re-development.  
This is probably the last 
chance to enjoy the facili-
ties of the Convention Cen-
tre as they are and as they 
have served us so well since 
2004.      
 
The Christmas Party this 
year is scheduled on 
Wednesday, 19 December at 
the Zilver Restaurant.  This 
enjoyable and fun-sharing 
function is usually so well 
supported that reservation 
is a must.  Those who have 
not secured their tickets 
will have to try earlier next 
year as all places have now 
been fully booked out.     
 
The Christmas Party ushers 
in the New Year.  On Aus-
tralia Day – Saturday, 26 
January 2013, the leaders 
of our Club will join the Aus-
tralian Chinese Community in 
a commemoration service at 
the Australian Chinese Ex-
Services Monument on the 
corner of Dixon and Liver-

The District 201 N5 Lith-
gow Convention was success-
fully concluded and we bid 
farewell to International 
President Wayne Madden 
and Lion Lady Linda Madden 
on the Monday following.  
Inside this issue is an excel-
lent report with lovely pho-
tos of Sydney Chinese Lions 
at the Convention.  Next 
year the District Convention 
will go further west to Bath-
urst before it returns to 
Castle Hill, Sydney in 2014.  
Sydney Chinese Lions will be 
the host Club of the 2014 
District Convention.   
 
The Second Sydney Chinese 
Lions Wealth Management 
Forum 2012 conducted ex-
clusively in Putonghua was 
very well supported and re-
ceived.  Inside this issue 
there are a couple of excel-
lent reports on the Forum. 
 
As the year is drawing to a 
close, preparation work for 
Charity Ball 2013 is under-
way in earnest.  St John 
(NSW) will, for the third 
time, be the Major Benefi-
ciary of the Sydney Chinese 
Lions Charity Ball.  To sup-
port St John and Charity 
Ball 2013, all Sydney Chi-
nese Lions are encouraged 
to help out by donating or 
sourcing donations for auc-
tion items, raffle prizes 

pool Streets.  All members 
wishing to attend should 
contact the President or the 
Secretary. 
 
President Mei and all the 
members of the Bulletin 
Editorial Panel wish every-
body a Merry Christmas and 
a Happy, Successful and 
Prosperous New Year.  
 

By Lion Henry Leung 

Special points of 
interest: 

 SCL Wealth Forum 2012 

proves to be a success  

 at the District 201 N5 

Lithgow Convention, SCL 

made a successful bid to 

host N5 Convention 2014  

 SCL AGM held on 7 Nov 

2012  

 Dinner with Internation-

al President Wayne 

Madden on 19 Nov 2012 

 SCL Christmas Party on 

19 Dec 2012 

 2013 Australian Day 

Memorial 
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Editorial 

Sydney Chinese Lions at N5 Convention 2012 in Lithgow  
making a bid to host Convention 2014 



 

 

Sorry about the time gap between this Sydney News 
and the last edition. There was a slight change of man-
agement and a bit of high ranking interruption to 
standard schedules. 
 
High ranking? Well they don’t come much higher in Lions than our In-
ternational President. President Wayne Madden and his lovely wife 
Linda arrived on schedule emerging through the Customs and Immi-
gration gate at around 8:00am Wednesday 14th November. There to 
meet them were International 1st Vice President Barry Palmer, Coun-
cil Chairman Lou Onley and his wife Kaye, 2nd Vice District Governor 
Anthony Cheung and wife Emma, Cab. Secretary Jennifer Touzel and 
husband Peter, Judith and I.  
 
A convoy of baggage carts soon saw us headed for the hotel. Follow-
ing lunch and a water taxi ride they enjoyed a much needed rest be-
fore the welcoming reception at NSW Parliament House that evening 
hosted by the Speaker of the House, The Hon. Shelley Hancock.  
 

The next day we were fortunate to be able to treat our VIP couple to a tour of the Save Sight Institute 
Research Laboratory with Prof. Peter McCluskey and crew, and of course Prof. John McAvoy for ex-
plaining the finer points of the research equipment. They also grabbed the opportunity for Wayne to 
unveil a newly constructed sign depicting Lions Strong involvement with the Save Sight Institute. Our 
party then moved next door for lunch in Parliament House with members of The NSW Parliamentary 
Lions Club in the Presidents Dining Room hosted by the President of the Legislative Council, The Hon. 
Don Harwin. Our own President and Linda were recognised from the floor of the house during question 
time along with Council Chairman Lou and Kaye as well as Judith and myself. A short rest back at the 
hotel before travelling to the home of Crestwood Lions Helen and Bob Rose for an informal Bar-B-Q 
with my own Club of Crestwood. Our 84 year old Club member Kevin still believes IP Wayne was there 
specifically for his birthday, and rightly so.  
 
Next morning, the entourage had a scenic descriptive and imaginative tour through the Blue Mountains 
to Lithgow. I say “imaginative’ as the pea soup fog obliterated any possibility of catching a glimpse of 
the scenery. Finally arriving at Lithgow we all changed for the Civic Reception with Mayor Maree Stat-
ham. I would make mention here about the “Secret Creek Restaurant”. A private conservation involved 
in breeding endangered wallabies and other fauna. If ever you are looking for somewhere to go for a 
wonderful but different meal in Lithgow, look no further. Meanwhile the conventioneers were enjoying 
an abundance of really good food at the Meet, Greet and Eat back at the Civic Ballroom prior to the 
Opening Ceremony.  
 
From all reports, everyone seemed to have enjoyed the Convention. It did have a happy atmosphere 
which could only come from those in attendance. My deep appreciation goes to my own Club of Crest-
wood led by our Convention Chairman, John Ebbott and also to Lion President Robyn Rule and her 
ever obliging band of Lithgow Lions. Where do I stop, The Vale Ladies, The Quota Club, The Pianist, 
The Bush Poet, The Pipe Band, The visiting Lions and even the local Pub which provided staff to ser-
vice both the alcoholic and soft drink needs of those in attendance. And hearty congratulations to DG 
(Elect) Warren Latham, 1VDG(Elect) Anthony Cheung 2VDG(Elect) Joanne Sim, SS&PHC Foundation 
Director Gwenda Sim and Nurses Scholarship Director, Sheryl Buffett for their success at the Elections. 
But I guess my special thanks go to all who attended and contributed to what I believe was a truly great 
and happy atmosphere. Thank you.  
 

Message from 

District Governor Greg Dunn 

 

District Governor 
Lion Greg Dunn & wife Judy 



 

After trying to retrieve our International President from being stuck in a small cave atop Hassan’s Walls 
(I think he felt he was still down the Coal Mine which he visited after the convention), we headed over 
the mountain again via the Bells Line of Road to another Bar-B-Q held at the home of Hawkesbury Bells 
Line Lions Club member, Max Denton. Hats off to Max and the H.B L. Club members for a wonderful 
informal interlude and also to everyone who took the time to attend and make this a very special occa-
sion. Wayne had previously mentioned that there are not many opportunities for informal gatherings. 
The Farewell and Thank You Dinner at Zilvers Restaurant gave everyone the opportunity to meet and 
have photographs with President Wayne and Linda. A special thank you to Lion Lin Abbott and Presi-
dent Betty together with the members of Sydney Waratah Lions for their effort in putting this together as 
well as supplying all of the raffle prizes. It was really gratifying to see so many Clubs represented on 
one occasion at a District function. I was truly overwhelmed at the support shown to our International 
President Wayne and I know both he and Linda appreciated your attendance.  
 
I’m not sure who partnered who at the Golf on Tuesday morning at Moore Park but I did overhear 
Wayne say he was selling his Clubs. Our group of Council Chairman Lou, DGE Warren and I followed 
the illustrious team of IP Wayne and Lions Amen Lee, Reg Wallin and Tim Daley. They were assured 
that as long as they stayed on the fairway, they would be safe from us hitting them from behind. While 
Wayne was enjoying his Golf, Linda (Madden) and Kaye (Onley) were getting a guided tour of various 
parts of Sydney by Judith including touring the Opera House. We all came together for lunch and pro-
ceeded to the Airport where we shipped them all off to Queensland.  
 
Judith and I immediately headed off to another District Governors Visit to Hawkesbury South Lions Club 
at Windsor. Exhausting? Yes! But a truly wonderful experience to be able to host a great President who 
was informative, patient, inspiring, humorous, - and has now “Been to Lithgow” My thanks to all who 
have assisted Judith and myself in this momentous event including CC Lou and Kaye Onley, Peter and 
Jennifer Touzel, Bede and Trish Long, Ray and Carol Cook and many others. Wayne and Linda Mad-
den will remember District 201-N5 (and Lithgow).  
 
All of this has not overshadowed the excitement and gratitude at the welcome extended to Judith and 
myself as well as Cab Secretary Jennifer during our Club Visits. I am constantly heartened to hear of 
the dedication and commitment of our members to try to make this world a better place for the commu-
nity and for those less fortunate. So far we have visited 38 Clubs and still going strong. May all of you 
experience the joy and happiness of Christmas with family and friends from two very appreciative peo-
ple who you have chosen to play a prominent role within your District. Thank you for being our friends.  
 
Merry Christmas to all 
 

Greg Dunn 

District Governor 

Message from 

DG Greg Dunn (cont’d) 



 
 
 



 

Congratulations  
 

to Lion Past President Dr Anthony Cheung  
for being elected as  

First Vice District Governor (2013-2014) 
of District 201 N5 

 
  

Congratualions  
 

to the Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Lions Inc  
for winning their Bid 

to host the N5 District Convention 2014 
at the Castle Hill RSL Club  
on 14-16 November 2014 

  
 

 

Congratulations  
 

to Lion Dr May Wong  
for being elected as  
a 3-Year Director of  

the Lions Nurses Scholarship Foundation Board 
(2013-2015) 

of District 201 N5 
 

  
 



 



 



We Serve 

Upcoming Events 

P.O. Box K422 

Haymarket NSW 2000 
 

www.sydneychineselions.org.au 

The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. is a member of Lions 
Clubs International, an international non profit community ser-
vice organization, upholding a common motto "WE SERVE".  To-
day, there are Lions clubs in 207 countries and geographical 
areas all over the world.  In District 201N5, which covers the 
Sydney area and Norfolk Island, there are some 71 clubs with 
around 1,650 members.  Amongst these, there are around 7 
Chinese-based clubs.  Sydney Chinese Lions is the first of these 
Chinese-based clubs chartered in April 1995. 
 
Over the past seventeen years, under the leadership of Presi-
dent Mei Cheng, Past President & 2nd Vice District Governor Dr 
Anthony Cheung and other Past Presidents, in conjunction with 
the relentless effort of its members, and on top of all these, 
the generous donations and sponsorships received from the 
community, the club has donated over $500,000 to a number of 
charities including the Royal Flying Doctor Service of Australia, 
St John (NSW), the Australian Red Cross, Lions Clubs Interna-
tional Foundation, CareFlight, the Sir David Martin Foundation, 
the Fred Hollows Foundation, Westmead and Concord Hospitals, 
the Children's Mobility (Hart Walker) Foundation and the Elder-
ly Australian Chinese Homes.  Thousands have reaped the bene-
fits.  The club is also mindful of the well being and good health 
of our community, hence they have in place their annual health 
seminars, teal ribbon scholarships and traditional Chinese Medi-
cine Research Scholarships.  

The Lions Club of 

Sydney Chinese Inc. 

Function Venue/ Dress Code Date & Time 
Cost per  
person 

Sydney Chinese Lions Christmas 
Party and December Members 
Meeting 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

Zilver Restaurant 
 
(Full House — no  
further bookings can 
be taken) 

Wednesday 
19 December 2012 
7:00 for 7:30pm 
 
7:30pm 
 
 

$50 per  
person  
 
 

Sydney Chinese Lions Monthly 
Members Meeting  
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

Zilver Restaurant 
 
(no meeting on  
3 January 2013) 

Wednesday 
9 January, 2013 
7:30pm 

$30 per  
person 

Australian Day Memorial the Australian Chi-
nese Ex-Services 
Monument on the 
corner of Dixon and 
Liverpool Streets. 

Saturday 
26 January, 2013 
 
10:30am 

Free of 
Charge 

Visit us at our Award Winning Website  
www.sydneychineselions.org.au  


